CRAIGNURE GOLF CLUB AGM MINUTES
25th January 2021 via Zoom

1. Welcome from the Chair of the Meeting  - Steve Wilson

2. Present – Steve Wilson, Ian Ferguson, John Innes , Barry Whenman, John Wilson, Richie Henderson, Tony McGill, Ian King Jnr ,Ian King Snr, Kate Gold , Donald Morrison , Moira Owers , Calum MacDougall , Adrian Fitness, Catherine Morrison – Fitness.
Apologies – None received 
3. Minutes of 2020 AGM & Matters arising. – Minutes accepted with no matters arising
4. Treasurer’s Report for the year ending 31.12.2020 (Ian Ferguson) 
The AGM this year is to be held online and so some changes have been made to the presentation. Usually there is a summary Income and Expenditure statement backed with an expanded version. This year I only attach the summary version and the expanded version will be posted after the independent examination. The club ended 2020 in the strongest position it has enjoyed for several years. Our net assets of £21,170 benefited from the Covid support grant of £10,000 received to help offset the anticipated loss of income. At first sight this looks generous but we received nothing from Mull Eagle Watch and the Honesty Café which, together, last year donated £7,230 and Green fees in the first six months were £1700 down on 2019.
Income
Membership fees benefited from the restrictions during the year and we subsequently recruited a significant number of new members, increasing subscriptions by £1322 over 2019. 

Balls and tees this year still produced £249 after taking account of purchases and year end stock.

Overall we made a loss on the Competition programme of £92. However we feel this is justifiable; the programme has been more active this year and we have feedback that this has driven recruitment.
Expenditure
Overall expenditure was down by some 13% driven mainly by reduced wages which accounted for £1900.

In 2019 we spent £6224 on Club house upgrades. This year we were able to buy the Toro Fairway mower for £5000.

Finally can I thank the Committee and members for all their support over the last five years and I wish John Innes, my successor, good luck as he takes these responsibilities forward.

On completion of his report Ian was thanked by Steve for the work and effort he has put into the club , not only in his official role as treasurer but also for his maintenance work both on machinery and the course itself. A presentation by the club took place as a token of appreciation of his efforts .
5. Captains Report (Steve Wilson) - 
2020 started off as a very challenging year but turned into a very successful one . Competitions were very well attended , new member numbers were up and a flood of visitors once lockdown was lifted added to the overall success.

In particular the sixes league was a real success with members taking to the new format which allowed a competition round of 6 holes to be played in not much more than an hour . The Garmony Open continues to be sponsored by Mull Building supplies . We will be looking this year to try and gain other sponsorship to further promote our main competitions.

This year will also see the delayed formation of an academy course which can be created with relatively little effort. This will involve creating 9 par 3 shorter holes by moving the tee markers and providing different score cards. This , it is hoped, will attract young players and those just starting out who might be a bit overwhelmed by playing a full size 9 holes, particularly over water. This has the advantage also of creating a par 3 9 hole course that can be used by members also as a change from the normal 9 holes . Using funds donated to the club we have already started to purchase items for use on this and hopefully a junior section.

There has been interest in some form of tuition for juniors which , Covid restrictions permitting, I will run this year. 

Competitions wise the established competitions will remain but the intention is to add new formats including match play , greensomes , the return of the monthly medal and a 9 hole par 3 midweek competition alongside the sixes league (which will operate with slightly different rules this year to even out the scoring between high and low handicappers ). In addition there will be a combined 9 hole normal and 9 hole par 3 competition played as 18 holes to keep the interest going.

Finally we departed from our handicapping system to a new free version provided by Scottish Golf which also provides a venue management system. The system itself is very good but the app that goes with it is presently very poor as it rarely recognises the fact a player is at the course .

Scores can still be manually added to the system by an administrator and it is hoped that Scottish Golf will get to grips with the app which when it works is a really useful tool. In the meantime we will persevere with what is a free system.

6. Greens’ Convener Report  Post Vacant (Steve Wilson) 
2020 started off with little golf being played which did give us the opportunity to work on the course . The new fairways mower came into its own and gave us a genuinely playable course . Combined with the cutting back of the rough to manageable levels it made the course a pleasure to play.

In addition to this was the continued fantastic work done by Ronnie and Tony on the greens and tee boxes who both stepped in at short notice and saw us through the season . The club is very grateful for their continued support in this area.

The club do not plan any major expenditure on equipment this year along the lines of last years mower purchase so hopefully the maintenance we have done and that we have planned will see us through another year. Last years tee box signs have stood up to the test but we will be replacing tee box pegs as they are past their best.

There followed some discussion on the course itself , mainly around the wet areas we experience on the 1st / 6th fairway and the approach to the 4th green.

John Innes asked if we had an estimate of cost for tackling the 1st / 6th. Steve said we had spoken to a visitor who specialised in this area and who left his details but at present we have not been in contact so an estimate is difficult.  Ian mentioned other solutions but these may result in that area being relaid and out of use for 12 to 18 months. 

Ian outlined other interim solutions  including clearing out of existing drains near to the 4th green which may help with the problem.

Calum suggested the planting of trees down the fairway in question to try and absorb some of the water which on the face of it is a new and innovative method of dealing with it . Steve said it was certainly something to look into and after the meeting one of the members who has an expert in this area in the family promised to do some research.

Tony also mentioned the 3rd tee which suffers from uneveness which hopefully can be addressed in the better weather . Tony has been in touch with Donald Morrison who it is hoped will take on greens maintenance and he will be a welcome addition .
7. Marketing Report (Barry Whenman) 
The year started with our attendance at the Golf Environmental Awards in Harrogate. We didn’t win the main prize, but to get through to the finals was a great achievement for a small club like ours at our first time of entering. 

But then Covid struck, and with few opportunities for visitors to come and play, marketing plans were put on hold. Relaxation of the first lockdown did however bring locals back to the course, we were able to stage some competitions, and there has been a marked increase in our membership- so welcome to those who have recently joined. 

We have maintained contact with the Oban Times, and most notably featured in their new “BobCast”, which was established to celebrate the achievements of Bob MacIntyre. Through that podcast Sports editor Fiona Scott has set herself a challenge to reach a handicap of 53 before her 53 rd birthday, and as part of this she came over to Craignure for the day in September for a quick lesson with Steve and to play a few holes. 

Both Steve and I recorded a few comments which were featured in episode 16. We hope she’ll be back again before her birthday in June so we can see how she has improved. 

We have also been busy this year with the introduction of both VMS and WHS . VMS is the new club management system from Scottish Golf, and allows us to run competitions, maintain handicaps, etc. It has now replaced our old system HandicapMaster, and the club has made a saving on the license fees for that product. Ultimately it will allow scoring directly from the Scottish Golf phone app which some of you will have already tried. There are a few teething problems, but we hope to stage a test competition soon where member can try it out.

WHS is the new Worldwide Handicapping System, designed for commonality across all players and courses around the world. Scottish Golf made the switch in November, and you will now have a new “Handicap Index”. Again we have had a few teething issues, but the system will start to settle down once everyone is back to playing regular competitions. 

Finally, this year we also joined the “1895 Club”. This is a group of golf courses that were formed in the same year as us. Through this our members are able to play at some very nice prestigious courses throughout Scotland, UK and beyond. Details are on our website, and were also announced on Facebook. Please let us know if you make use of this arrangement.
8. Election of Office Bearers 
Steve said that no one had come forward to fill the vacant posts of Chairman, Vice Captain and Greens Convener with no other offers to come onto the committee without a specific role.

All current committee members are happy to continue and Steve was pleased to report that John Wilson was to carry on temporarily until we can fill some posts . 

As such the following were elected or re elected 

Captain – Steve Wilson . Proposed Barry Whenman, seconded Richard Henderson

Treasurer – John Innes , Proposed Steve Wilson , seconded Barry Whenman.

Marketing Convenor – Barry Whenman – Proposed Ian Ferguson , seconded Steve Wilson

The three remaining committee members of Tony McGill, Richard Henderson and John Wilson were proposed and seconded by Ian Ferguson and Barry Whenman.
9. Subscriptions and Green Fees 
Steve stated there had been discussions within the committee , the results of which were passed out to the membership , surrounding rebates for time lost on the course due to lockdown and the ever increasing subscriptions we pay to Scottish Golf and the Argyll and Bute golf union which now totals £17.50, a big percentage of our renewal fees of £120. It was pointed out that clubs who charge £2000 still only pay the same amount as we do.

It was therefore decided that we would ask for £10 on renewal from adult members , £5 for the 18 to 25 age group and no increase for under 18s towards these fees.

To give something back to those that supported us by paying their fees despite the fact that there was no guarantee of golf at the time the club will reduce renewals for full adult members to £90 for 2021 / 2022 . 18 to 25 members will reduce to £30 and country members to £70

Just by way of confirmation this will mean adult renewals will be £100 with the extra levy , country members will be £80 and 18 to 25s will be £35.

There is to be no increase in day tickets as we need to remain competitive but the adult weekly ticket will increase to £40 with Steve stating we have very little of them anyway.

Steve asked for any comments on the pricing but no issues were raised .

10. 100 Club Draw 
1st Prize Ticket 10 John Wilson £300

2nd Prize Ticket 75 Richard Dewar £100   

3rd Prize Ticket 89 Ronnie Wilson £100
11. AOCB 
Steve stated there had been a committee decision to award Ronnie Wilson an Honorary membership in light of the longstanding commitment and work he had put into the club over the years and importantly continues to give at short notice . Steve said this is well deserved and is not an award that is given out lightly or regularly.

John Innes asked about plans for Eagle watch and Honesty Cafe . Steve said he had spoken to Dave Sexton who said they have no plans at present and cannot do any meaningful planning due to the uncertainty of the pandemic. They have no rangers employed although he feels they could do something at short notice . They will see how the season develops before making any decisions . Both eagles are back at the nest and there are signs they are preparing it once again. 

As for the honesty cafe Steve said this was set up exclusively for the Eagle watch and is labour intensive (as it was staffed every day by volunteers )but doable for confirmed numbers of people turning up twice a day.  Golf numbers are harder to cater for as some days there are none and some days 20.

The Honesty Cafe will however look to do some catering for competitions and will look at a scaled down honesty cafe for golfers who can at least have tea , coffee and biscuits on an unmanned basis. It could also easily re start for eagle watch given a few days notice .

Interestingly Adrian Fitness reported tours booked through West Coast motors from May onwards , many of whom expect an eagle watch. In 2019 we had up to 25 people at a time in the club house on Eagle watch and it is difficult to see that happening as early as May but restrictions / infections / vaccines may all change the outlook.

Finally Tony mentioned we had suggested a test competition to use the new VMS and the golf app and the possibility of a work day . Steve said the test competition was planned for over the New Year but as we cannot as yet get the app to function properly it was delayed . It will however take place as soon as we have a working app. A work day is also an excellent idea to be looked at when the weather improves .

12. Steve thanked all for their attendance and closed the meeting . No date set for the next meeting until restrictions become a little easier but should be early April if possible 
